BETWEEN THE POINTS

News from the Lake Geneva Yacht Club

November, 2009
(Well Deserved Recognition
    At its annual meeting being held in Korea this month, the International Sailing Federation will award the ISAF Beppe Croce Trophy to Bill Bentsen for his outstanding voluntary contribution to the sport of sailing.   He served on the Racing Rules Committee for over 25 years and was instrumental in the development of the current race management procedures.  In 1994 he received the US Sailing Nathaniel G. Herreshoff Trophy for outstanding contribution to the sport of sailing and 2008 he received the Harman Hawkins Trophy for excellence in race administration.   As a competitor Bill won an Olympic gold medal in 1972 and a bronze medal in 1964.  Here at Geneva he raced successfully in classes A, E, C, and M-20.   In the winter he raced Class A and DN iceboats.

   Last month Meg Six was named Sailor of the Week by US Sailing.  A sophomore at Wisconsin, Meg was racing her Laser Radial in a Collegiate Championship Qualifier being sailed October 10-11 off Milwaukee.  The Michigan State skipper was leading the series by narrow margin when her mast broke.  In a gracious display of sportsmanship, Meg sailed over and offered her boat to her competitor.  They made the switch on the water and the Michigan State skipper went on to place second and qualify for the finals.  Meg has been one of our instructors for the last five years.  An outstanding role model. 

.( Volunteers Sought For 2010 ILYA Championship
   Whether you can spare one day, or several days, you’re encouraged to sign up to help the Club host the ILYA Championship August 11-21.  

    Please scan the list of event committees and put your talents to good use: publicity/public relations; theme, logo, soft goods; private housing for sailors and race committee; parking lot, launching, hauling out; registration; spectator boats; scoring; sponsorship; hospitality; parties/post race activities; lunch, beer gators; LGYC fleet attendance/promotion.  

  Classes E and MC will begin to arrive and register on Wednesday, August 11.  They start racing the next day and continue through Saturday, August 14.  The As will register on Sunday, August 15, will have their first race late Sunday afternoon and conclude on Tuesday, August 17.  The Cs will register on Wednesday, August 18, and race August 19 thru August 21.  

   Please contact Jim Smith (jsmithi99@aol.com) or John Zils (jzils@charter.net) to volunteer. 

(November 9th Is Dumpster Day

   During the month of October volunteers and staff members have been working diligently to tidy up the house and grounds.  To that end, abandoned stuff has been placed in a pile in each of the storage buildings.  Members have been invited to claim what is their’s.  On November 9th the remaining stuff will be filed in the dumpster.

(Request from History and Archives Committee

  At the request of the Commodore, Bob Pegel and Ellen Bentsen have been reorganizing the Club’s historical records and have discovered that some yearbooks and membership rosters are missing:

  Yearbooks: 1907, 1914, 1915 thru 1925, 1976 thru 1980, 1993, 1996, 2003, 2005, 2006.

  Membership rosters: all prior to 1983, 1992, 1993, 1994, 1996, 2003 thru 2006.

  Please contact Bob or Ellen if you can help fill the gaps.   

(Holiday Shopping At LGYC    

  As you make your holiday shopping list, don’t forget that LGYC is a shopping destination.  

For youth

For adults



For all
Hoodies

Henri Lloyd vests and shorts

LGYC caps

Polo shirts

Hoodies



LGYC large and small burgees

T shirts


Black fleece jackets and vests

Sailing gloves




Navy windshirts




Polo shirts




T Shirts




Navy and white sweatshirts

And available only here: Centennial Books published in 1974 in celebration of our first 100 years.  The History and Archives Committee found these books in their original packaging.   Hal Hamlin, a survivor of the Bataan Death March, edited the Centennial Book with the help of his lovely wife.  Ted Brennan was responsible for the art work.  Chris Goes contributed historical photos.  And a number of members contributed memorable text.  A outstanding holiday gift for only $10.00, while inventory lasts.

(Inland Lake YA Announces 2010 Schedule

February 12-14 -  Winter Inland, Geneva Ridge, Hwy 50 between Williams Bay and Lake Geneva

June 25 -             Optimist No Tears West, White Bear, MN

June 26-27 -        I-20 Invitational, Cedar Lake, IN

July 8-11 -            Class E Invitational, Minnetonka, MN

July 8-11 -            MC Invitational, Cedar Lake, WI

July 9-11-             Class M Championship, Pewaukee, WI

July 15-18-           Class C Invitational, Lake Beulah, WI

July 26 -               Optimist No Tears East, Pine Lake, WI

July 28-31 -          Class X Championship, Pewaukee, WI

August 1-3 -         Optimist Championship, Okauchee, WI

August 6-8 -         I-20 Championship, Neenah, WI

August 9-11 -       M-17 Championship, Pewaukee, WI

TBD -

  Youth Championship, Calhoun, MN

August 11-21 -     A, E, C, MC Championship, Lake Geneva, WI

 ( Regatta Results
  .Eight races were completed in the M24 Fall Championship on October 3-4.  Brian Porter earned four bullets and placed no lower than third to finish with a 17 point lead.  Tom Freytag won the last race, tied for second overall, but lost the tie breaker and had to settle for third.  Tony Trajovich placed 9th; Barney Crook/John Kivlin, 10th; Gerit Henry, 13th; Jim and Mary Speigel, 14th; Peter Wall, 19th; Steve Boho, 20th. 

  Brian went on to finish 7th in the M24 Worlds held off Annapolis the last week of October.  The fleet consisted of 51 boats representing USA, Germany, Italy, Norway, Switzerland, Great Britain, Netherlands, France, Ukraine, and Canada.

  Don Holst trailed his Sonar to Noroton, CT, for the Sonar Worlds. to compete against 57 boats representing USA, Canada, Australia, Great Britain, Norway, and France.  The next Worlds will be held in Scotland in 2011.  Get your passports, boys!

  147 young sailors competed in the Midwest Optimist Championship held at Milwaukee YC on a frigid Columbus Day weekend.  Malcolm Lamphere won two races and finished 7th overall.  LGYC was also represented by Nate Freytag and Stuart Henry.

  Davis Porter was a member of the Loyola White Team that won the Jimmy Talbot Memorial held off Belmont Harbor on October 3-4.   Crewing for other teams were: Melinda Lee, Loyola Black; Colin Rowe, Lake Forest; Leslie Poole, New Trier/Latin. 



















